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Federal Court Report

Pregnancy Accommodations Were Reasonable
7/23/2019 

By John P. Keil of Collazo Florentino & Keil LLP
A member of Worklaw® Network

An employer did not engage in discrimination on the basis of pregnancy or disability despite eliminating the position held by an expectant mother of triplets, and the leave of absence the employer granted her was reasonable, according to a federal district court.

YMCA of Metropolitan Hartford acquired a health club that employed the plaintiff, and she applied for a position and was hired by the club's new management. The plaintiff announced her pregnancy, and the company approved her in advance for 16 weeks of maternity leave, consistent with Connecticut law. 

Due to complications during the pregnancy, however, the plaintiff started her leave at the onset of the third trimester rather than at childbirth, and her children were born two months premature. Her approved maternity leave ended shortly after her original due date. Although she asked for additional time off to arrange child care, the company approved her for only one more week of leave. 

Meanwhile, the company decided to eliminate certain job classifications, including the plaintiff's, and create others with broader responsibilities. She expressed no interest in the new roles and said she was unable to perform any role at that time. 

After her layoff the plaintiff sued, claiming that the company had failed to accommodate a disability she had incurred as a result of her pregnancy, in violation of federal and Connecticut law.

The court disagreed. It noted that the plaintiff had not identified a specific disability or condition that she suffered as a result of her pregnancy, and she had produced a doctor's note clearing her to return to work without restrictions.

The court also held that because the employer had granted her enough leave (17 weeks) to reach the date when she was medically cleared to return to work, the amount of leave she received was reasonable.

Analyzing another of the plaintiff's claims, the court held that the fact that she wanted a leave of absence longer than 17 weeks was insufficient to show that she had been a denied an accommodation on the basis of pregnancy, because the employer had no reason to believe that her request for extended leave was due to a disability. 

Mosher v. YMCA of Metropolitan Hartford, D. Conn. No. 3:17-cv-1252 (May 6, 2019).

Professional Pointer: Requests for leave due to pregnancy and childbirth must be considered carefully in light of all applicable laws, including disability-discrimination laws. An employer that receives a request to extend an employee's leave should clarify the employee's reason for the request. Medical complications or a specific disability may entitle the employee to additional leave for a disability, but general child care obligations may not. Further, it would be inappropriate for an employer to assume an employee's health condition to make an employment decision. To receive an accommodation, the employee must affirmatively disclose restrictions that are not obvious. 

John P. Keil is an attorney with Collazo Florentino & Keil LLP, the Worklaw® Network member firm in New York City.
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